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Parking Changes in the Residential Area – FAQ’s 

 
 
 I am a resident and want to know if I can park for free around the Town of 

Surfside? 
o Yes, residents can park for free anywhere in town, however they must 

pay for parking on Harding Avenue, between 94th and 96th Street.  
 Do my guests have to pay for parking when they come to my house? 

o No, your guests do not have to pay for parking when they park in front 
of your house and come visit you.  

 I see (1) one hour parking signs with PayByPhone signs right under them. Do 
I have to pay if I am a resident? 

o No, you are a resident, you and your house guests do not have to pay. 
Visitors who park in the residential area to conduct business at a hotel, 
a local business, go to the beach or visit the town for any other reason, 
will have one (1) hour to park and then will have to move their vehicle. 

 My residential parking permit expires on 9/30/25, do I have to replace it? 
o The Town of Surfside is in the process of implementing a new digital 

residential parking program. Your residential parking permits that 
expire on 9/30/25, will remain sufficient while we are implementing the 
parking portal.  

 Can I park between Harding Avenue and Abbott Ave, or within 30 feet of a 
stop sign, next to double yellow lines and where the curb is painted yellow? 

o No, those are restricted areas and parking is not permitted.  
 I received a citation that I thought was issued incorrectly or I have questions 

about parking procedures in the Town of Surfside. What should I do? 
o Contact Sergeant Lorente at the Surfside Police department at 305-861-

4862 or alorente@townofsurfsidefl.gov  
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